
 

 

13 May 2024 

 

Notification# 06 

Amendment of EOBI e-Portal for Payment of Contributions Based  

on Actual Working Days 
  

 

Dear EFP’s Members, 
 

As the member companies are aware the EOBI has made sudden changes in its e-portal regarding the 

payment of contributions on a fixed 31-day basis instead of actual working days. 

Following a thorough discussion, it was unanimously decided in the meeting of the EFP Sub Committee 

on legal and IR affairs to first take up the issue with the concerned officers of the EOBI and in case of 

no positive response, a letter should be sent to the Chairman EOBI expressing the concerns employers 

over the unilateral decision of EOBI regarding payment of contribution on fixed days basis and 

requesting him to reverse the e portal to accept payments on actual working days basis. 

Accordingly, the Secretariate has made a presentation vide its letter dated 10th May 2024 addressed 

to the chairman of EOBI, the Letter can be found below. 

Since we have also requested the chairman for an in-person meeting to explain our concerns and legal 

position in this regard therefore as soon as the meeting is held, we will apprise our worthy members 

of the outcome of the meeting.  

 

Letter addressed to Chairman - EOBI 

 

 

With warm regards, 

 

Syed Nazar Ali 

Secretary-General 
 

 

 

https://efp.org.pk/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Letter-to-EOBI-Chairman_EOBI-e-portal_May2024.pdf

